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CREATIVE AND 

PERFORMING ARTS WORKS
WERE AMAZING!

From the Principal

Consent Labs

Mr Benson, our Welfare coordinator, has been busy organising a 
well known company to deliver an important message to all students 
in our school. Consent Labs will, over the next few weeks, be hold-
ing workshops surrounding consent. The consent lab presentation 
is for all families from Randwick Boys’ High School and Randwick 
Girls’ High School. The two P & C’s have liaised regarding the labs 
and have encouraged all interested parents/guardians to register and 
attend. The P & C has also coordinated an informal BBQ before the 
scheduled start of the event, so families can enjoy a bite and get to 
know each other. Our hard working P & C will advertise the event in 
their pages of the newsletter and Facebook page etc, so please keep 
an eye out and support these Consent Labs for parents. 

Year 4 visits

We hosted over 250 Year 4 students on 
Tuesday 23rd August for our annual visit. 
Our Prefects and SRC did an amazing job 
of hosting and ushering our visitors to vari-
ous lessons. The students reported that they 
loved the day and thoroughly enjoyed our 
school and the experience. Staff from visit-

ing schools were also glowing and we thank them for giving up their 
time to attend and enjoy their day!

School Captain and Vice-Captain

Following the annual election procedures, Randwick Boys’ High 
School has a new student leadership team who will be inducted next 
week and begin their new positions from next week. It is my pleasure 
to announce our new School Captain and Vice-Captain.

School Captain elect is Richard Whalebone and our Vice-Captain 
is Ethan Marshall. Congratulations to these fine young men. They 
have tremendous plans for the year ahead and are already in discus-
sions with the new prefect body and SRC regarding events for 2023.

Leadership Investiture 

Ms Fulton has finalised elected students for all Student  
Representative Council positions for the remainder of the year and 
2023. We are inducting all elected students at the Leadership Investi-
ture on Friday 2nd September. We are inviting all families of students 
to join us celebrating our newest leaders, at this time. Unfortunately, 
we will not be able to have the whole school attend or a morning tea 
afterwards, due to current suggested protocols. Year 7 and 11 students 
will join parents and dignitaries in the hall next Friday.

Soccer update

It is my great pleasure to inform our school community that  
Randwick Boys’ High School has made the grand final of the state 
wide knockout Soccer Puma Cup tournament! The grand final will be 
played at Sutherland on the 31st August at 5pm. If any student wishes 
to attend the grand final and catch the bus to the game and return 
afterwards, they need to register their interest with Mr Bester by 
Tuesday next week. Well done to all students involved in the squad 
and advancing to the Grand Final.
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Waratah Shield

The Waratah Shield is the knockout senior Rugby tournament 
held each year. Due to covid etc, the shield has not been contested 
for the past 3 years. I am delighted to inform our school community 
that Randwick Boys’ High School has been invited to contest the title 
in 2021. We will play Camden High School for the title and shield 
on Thursday 8th September at 2.30, David Phillips Sports Complex, 
Daceyville. It is a great honour to hold the title and shield and we 
wish all students well in the title game next week! Mr Jackson and 
Bester have constructed a solid squad and are confident of a strong 
showing against Camden High School.

Taronga Zoo excursion – Year 7 on 
Thursday 25th August.

Our Year 7 students enjoyed a fabulous day at Taronga Zoo yes-
terday. From all reports, students thoroughly enjoyed the day. The 
trip home on the bus was interesting. Unfortunately, one of the buses 
transporting our students had mechanical issues. A second bus was 
organised; however, the students returned back to school at 3.50pm 
and missed their school specials. I would like to thank all parents 
who were contacted and gave various permissions for their son to go 
home. Our office staff mobilised and parents contacted quickly. We 
apologise for this issue; however, I am sure our community realises 
it is out of our control. Thanks to the Science faculty, particularly 
Ms Simon, for organising an amazing experience for our students. 

 
Creative and Performing Arts evening

On Thursday 25th August, our Creative and Performing artists, 
predominantly from Year 12, showcased their talents! Our Year 12 
Musicians, Visual Artists and Technology Timber students, show-
cased their major works! The musical performances were polished 
and outstanding, the artworks were amazing and the Timber projects 
were excellent! Thanks to all students for showcasing their works, 
parents and families for attending and staff for all their support. The 
evening also included a Drama piece from Year 10 students titled 
‘The Raven’. The dramatic piece was exceptionally well delivered 
and included large pieces of dialogue. The students did so well to 

even memorise such parts and the delivery was great! Well done to  
Ms Olsen, Ms Ford, Ms Serisier, Mr Allman, Mr Frougas, Ms Carle 
and Mr Jackson for their guidance in ensuring the students could 
shine!

 
Wear it purple

Today, we celebrated ‘Wear it Purple’ Day. It is a dedicated day to 
celebrate LGBTQIA+ people and support each other to speak out 
against bullying and homophobia, transphobia and interphobia. It’s 
a day to show LGBTQIA+ people that we support and accept them, 
and that they have the right to be proud of who they are.

This year’s theme: ‘Still me, still human’, 
reminds us to look past the label, the news 
story, the buzzword or the data and remem-
ber that we are simply human.

I would like to thank all students and 
staff for participating in the event and supporting Wear it Purple Day.

Newmarket Development

Finally, a reminder to all families to remind their son that they are 
to come straight to school in the mornings and straight home after-
wards. Recently, we have had residents in the Newmarket development 
next to our school, who informed us that in the mornings, a small 
number of RBHS students gather in the playground area. Whilst we 
acknowledge this is a public area, our students must be mindful of 
residents, businesses and smaller children who are using this area at 
that time of morning. Please come straight to school and avoid using 
the park and play equipment in the mornings.

L Raskall  
Principal

Coming events for Term 3
Week 7 Week A /Events 

Monday 29 August Homework Centre, 3:30 - 5pm

Wednesday 31 August Puma Cup Knockout, 5:30pm, 
Miranda

Thursday 01 September Rugby 7s competition, all day
Homework Centre, 3:30 - 5pm

Friday 02 September Prefect Induction Ceremony
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getting conversations about respect right 

Respectful
Relationships

To register: Click here 
or scan the QR code

free parents and carers seminar | Tue 30 August 6.30PM
 

proudly sponsored by RBHS and RGHS P&Cs

RBHS and RGHS P&Cs are excited to be offering a free community event on a super important topic
that we all want to feel confident on, but maybe aren't. Join us to gain practical tips and strategies,
that will make the most of your respect and consent conversations with your teen, relevant to the
challenges you and your teen face today.  The fabulous respect educators Consent Labs
(www.consentlabs.org.au/parents) will facilitate the session.     

Attend in person in the RBHS Library or online.  It’s free (but any donations towards event costs
happily accepted).  Please help get the message out to everyone in your parent network encouraging
them to register (below) – we would love to see everyone there!

The mighty RBHS SRC will have the bbq fired up from 5.45pm for their fundraising Sausage Sizzle
to support their great initiatives – so dinner sorted too 😊😊

“Many parents feel that talking to their children about the topics of online safety, dating,
sex and consent is difficult.”

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/respectful-relationships-getting-conversations-about-respect-right-tickets-401545602707
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Year 4 visits

Year 7 Taronga Zoo excursion

Year 11 First Aid Course
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Reporting on the Honour Roll

The RBHS Honour Roll is an acknowledgement to many of the 
students who previously attended Randwick Boys’ Superior School 
who served in WWI. Some of the students on the honour roll died 
in combat and others returned in various circumstances, but each 
individual differed. The students in Year 10 Elective History have 
each been researching and investigating one of the old boys from 
the list. We individually picked a name and then began looking into 
finding the person we were looking for, until we created a profile 
for the person.

The method we took to research our person was to first go over 
physically to the honour roll and transcribe one of the names from the 
board, trying to get the spelling completely correct to ensure we can 
find them. After that we looked for records of them on the Australian 
War Memorial, by using just the name and geographic location to 
try and verify once we have found them. After we had confirmed 
we found them (or we found the person who is the closest match to 
them) we then recorded any relevant information about them. We 
then continued to dig for information by searching for the person 
in the National Archives of Australia with any more information to 
help narrow down the search. We also followed any links we could 
to try and discover any extra information on our chosen individual.

The original name I had transcribed was one W. H. Tollis, quite a 
unique name for the time. I first had to confirm if I found the cor-
rect individual in the War Memorial records;  however, this proved 
impossible as the information did not specifically line up with any 
of the people being involved with Randwick Superior School. The 
closest I could find was a John Henry Tollis (his name lined up clos-
est to the original initials) living on 61 Garden-street, Alexandria, 
Sydney, NSW. Coincidentally, there were two others with the surname 
Tollis who lived in Alexandria, but their initials did not line up as 
well. Interestingly enough, they were all unrelated according to the 
records, which is odd, considering it is a very unique name with a 
large percentage of the people claiming the name living in the same 
suburb! Before joining the war he was employed as a tailor’s cutter, 
and he lived with his mother as he had only just left school. Based on 
the information, he was religious, being a Congregationalist Christian.

Tollis enlisted in the army at approximately age 18 and a half 
sometime in September 1915, before embarking from Sydney on  
11  December on the RMS Mooltan. By 19 February 1916 Tollis had been 
trained as a reinforcement, likely before embarking, and joined the 
12th Reinforcements being ‘taken on strength’ in Egypt. He embarked 
on 22 March from Alexandria until arriving in Marseilles just under 
a week later. He then would have taken the train inland towards the 
French front joining the 1st Battalion. However, on the way to the 
front he was absent from a parade, which was considered a crime, and 
he was awarded a week confined to barracks. Presumably he joined 
up with the rest of the 1st Battalion by this point, and they ended up 
fighting in the battle of Poziére, being the first major involvement 
of the 1st Battalion in France. Interestingly, as I was writing this I 
found that one of the first units of the 1st Battalion was formed in 
Randwick, Sydney, in August 1914, which was located geographically 
close to the current position of RBHS, and was likely where Tollis 

was first sent before being sent overseas, and it may also suggest 
that he is indeed the original W. H. Tollis, although we may never 
know for sure. Sadly, this battle ended up being his last, as he was 
killed in action somewhere in Poziére Heights, and he was thought 
to have died between 22-25 July. Below is a map of Poziéres, where 
Tollis died in battle somewhere in this area. Over the course of his 
military career he gained the rank of private, and earned 5 shillings 
per diem, after serving for both the 12th Reinforcements and the 
1st Battalion. He died in a battle that led to eventual Australian vic-
tory, and served his country with all he had.

This research task was an interesting yet challenging task, as it 
required the use of complex systems to try and discover the person 
you’re looking for, and pushed your understanding to try and cre-
ate links to confirm whether you had the right person, and to create 
a coherent narrative of who they were. Overall though it was very 
interesting to find links and coincidences that reminds us all what 
a small world it truly can be, and I think it’s a wonderful thing to 
remember and acknowledge those who fought for the good of Aus-
tralia so that we may live the way we do now.

Map of the Poziéres

 
Graves from the battle of Poziéres, where Tollis may lay

 
 
Tobey Lohmann (Yr 10)
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Science Week Trivia Competition

Last Thursday in Periods 3 and 4, I hosted a Science Trivia Com-
petition in L7. Students from Years 7 to 11 formed House Groups and 
competed for an array of prizes and House Points. 

The first round of questions was all about birds,  followed by words 
ending in -ate, then a challenge about scientists and their laws and 
theories, a “Who am I?” challenge, as well as a digital treasure hunt, 
which proved to be very popular, because students could go out-
side and use their phones.  The Newsworthy round tested students’ 
knowledge of science in the news, such as the Spacex junk and the de-
extinction of the thylacine. A few true or false rounds were included, 
with one focused on glass, as glass was the central theme for Science 
Week. There was a race to complete some jigsaw puzzles of scientists 
when they were young. It seems that the rather youthful images of 
David Attenborough and Charles Darwin, were unrecognisable!

It was a close result in the end, with the Vikings winning with 135 
points, with only a 10-point lead over the Spartans. 

 Congratulations to all students who stepped up to the challenge. 
You really got into the spirit of things and showed amazing collab-
orative skills. Perhaps you can make up your own competition for 
a future event. 

T Betros  
Head Teacher Science

Subject Selection Evening 
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Grade sport report   

       This week was the last of 4 weeks of grade sports trials. RBHS 
has entered the following sports in grade sports competitions: cricket, 
volleyball, league tag, futsal, and basketball. Next week we will start 
our new season against formidable foes, Asquith Boys’ High School. 
The following teams will be traveling: league tag juniors and seniors, 
futsal juniors and seniors, basketball seniors and volleyball seniors. 
Congratulations and good luck to all students who were successful 
in making a grade sports team.  

  

 Around The Grounds  

  Two weeks ago, we shared a story of James Kostic winning the  
Australian title in his sport of Muay Thai. James has kindly shared some 
photos of him competing on the night. Congratulations again James!  
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We acknowledge and pay respect to the past, present and future Traditional Custodians and Elders of this nation 
and the continuation of cultural, spiritual and educational practices of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. 

BSB: 633–000 
A/C: 185 282 738

RBHS P&C Assoc

Register now! Only four days to go until this fantastic opportunity
to hear from leading respect educators, Consent Labs, on how to
improve your family's conversations about respectful
relationships. This session for parents & carers aligns with the
Consent Labs student seminars to help make sure everyone is on
the same page. Join us on Tuesday 30 August for the RBHS SRC
fundraising sausage sizzle from 5:45pm  followed by the talk at
6:30-8pm. There is also a live stream for those unable to attend in
person. We would love all our parents & carers to be part of this
important FREE community event co-sponsored with RGHS
P&C - please share with your parent networks and come along!

NEWS
Randwick Boys’ High School P&C is a group of parents, carers, staff & community members who work together to provide opportunities

for all students at RBHS. We meet on the third Tuesday of the month during school term at 7pm. During Covid-19 restrictions, meetings

will be held via Zoom. All welcome! 

Respectful
Relationships

getting conversations about respect rightCOMING UP...

2022 Office Bearers
President: Jason Bates
V. President: Effie Joulianos
V. President: Katja Klikauer
Secretary: Suzy Forrester
Treasurer: Helena Whalebone

CONNECT WITH US

LOYALTY PARTNERS: 
Rebel
The Athlete's Foot Eastgardens
ReCollect

SUN 28 Aug: P&C BBQ &
Cake Stall 10am-3pm
TUE 30 Aug - Consent Labs
Parent Seminar 6:30-8pm
SAT 10 Sep - P&C Working
Bee 10am-2pm

All Welcome!
 

For meeting links, please
join our mailing list:

http://eepurl.com/ggUIoz

CAN YOU HELP? | P&C BBQ THIS SUNDAY 28/08

https://forms.gle/Xx
F7DbB35eNdNaUk9

If you have some time to spare this Sunday,

please sign up to help with our fundraising BBQ
for the Tournament of Minds Regional Final at

RBHS. Donations for the Cake Stall would also

be very much appreciated. RBHS will be hosting

over 400 students from the Sydney East Region

and their families, so it will be a big day! Everyone

is welcome to drop in for a tasty treat and stay to

support our RBHS team in the STEM Challenge
from 10:40am. Hope to see you there!

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/401545602707

https://www.rebelsport.com.au/
https://www.theathletesfoot.com.au/
https://re-collect.com.au/
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We acknowledge and pay respect to the past, present and future Traditional Custodians and Elders of this nation 
and the continuation of cultural, spiritual and educational practices of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. 

P&C WORKING BEE | PLEASE SIGN UP NOW!

NEWS
Things are well underway for our upcoming P&C Working
Bee on Saturday 10 September from 10am-2pm.
Everyone is welcome for what we hope will be a fun day
helping out around the school. We'll be preparing the Anzac
Memorial Garden for the Queen's Jubilee planting, but it
won't just be for the green thumbs! Please let us know if you
have any special skills that may come in handy and we'll
factor that in to our planning. Please sign up now using the
QR code or link and let us know if you have any dietary
requirements so we can make sure there's something to
keep everyone fuelled up through the day!

We are delighted to be able to share the following message from Ms Carle and the SRC students who
ran the very successful inaugural Rainbow Cake Stall yesterday (Thursday 25 August):

RAINBOW CAKE STALL | THANK YOU!

"To our fantastic P&C, we thank you greatly for your contributions to our Rainbow Bake Sale. The

cakes were beautiful, students were hungry and keen to support Wear it Purple Day and our local

charity who support First Nations' young people and their families through targeted programs

such as tailored tutoring for students. 

"Your contributions truly helped us launch our first ever Rainbow Pride celebration and, on behalf

of the staff and students, this means the absolute world to all of us. Thank you greatly, your

containers will be ready for collection from Friday Week 6. You are amazing and your support is

irreplaceable."

We couldn't have said it better ourselves! Thanks to everyone who contributed and congratulations
to Ms Carle and the SRC for this great initiative. We're looking forward to the next one already!

https://forms.gle/VAY

dutvC6N3B5N7n8
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We acknowledge and pay respect to the past, present and future Traditional Custodians and Elders of this nation 
and the continuation of cultural, spiritual and educational practices of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. 

Join the fun at the Tournament of Minds Sydney East Regional
Final hosted at Randwick Boys' High School this Sunday.
Support our RBHS students in the STEM category as teams
present their innovative solutions to real-world problems in
the categories of Languange & Literature, Social Sciences,
STEM, and the Arts. Enjoy an egg & bacon roll, sausage or cake
stall treat from the RBHS P&C while you're there and help
raise funds for initiatives at RBHS!

When? Sunday 28 August. Presentations 9:00am-4:00pm,
with RBHS scheduled for 10:40 and 11:20am.

NEWS
Our meeting on Tuesday was a long one, with two months'
worth of activities to catch up on! Key outcomes included:

MEETING NEWS - 23 AUGUST 2022

COMING UP...

Tournament of Minds Sydney East Regional Final | Support our RBHS Team!

Build your own smart lamp | Lionel Bowen Library, Maroubra

Over three weeks, go through the process of designing,
constructing and programming you own Smart LED Lamp that can
be controlled from your phone! Register online via the Randwick
City Library website - bookings are essential. For ages 12-18 years.

When? Monday 5, 12 & 19 September from 4-6pm.
Cost? $30 (includes all three weeks of the course)

We will be working closely with the School to assist with the implementation of Yondr pouches at
RBHS from next term. The School Executive is very keen to include parents on this journey, so
please contact us via email if you would like the P&C to pass on any questions or comments.
The P&C will be writing to representatives of the Department of Education to ask for details on a
proposal to align the timetables at RBHS and RGHS to better facilitate student subject choice
across our two schools. We look forward to collaborating with RGHS on this.
The involvement of RBHS and RGHS P&Cs in the NSW Legislative Council inquiry into school
infrastructure has led to some welcome media interest and support. We noted last week's
SINSW update on the RBHS/RGHS upgrade project (the first since October 2020) and look forward
to the Education Committee's final report and more progress for our schools.
We have been contacted by the CBUS Newmarket team regarding a presentation for parents. We
will be looking to organise a joint session with RGHS and Rainbow Street P&Cs soon.
With two BBQs, our Respectful Relationships parent seminar and the Working Bee, it's all go!
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What is the right age to start talking about
sex? 
How do I start the conversation about these
topics with my kids? 
Is talking about sex going to encourage them
to have sex sooner? 
How can I respect my religious beliefs or
cultural values - but still educate my child? 
How can I ensure my child is safe?

Supporting parents
to understand
consent education

Backed by evidence: our programs are evidence-based and industry reviewed. 

Realistic and relevant: we don't shy away from hard topics because we believe that

proactive education will enable your children to make informed choices. 

Inclusive: we ensure that everyone feels included in the conversation, so they can apply

these skills to their own lives.

"It takes a village to raise a child." 

Every young person deserves to be safe and respected in relationships. 

Parents are a key part in shaping their child's values. Our vision is that young people and their

parents and/or carers can have conversations about these topics without any awkwardness. 

We want to help you bridge the gap to your children, and give you tools to have meaningful
conversations about respectful relationships.

Consent Labs is a not-for-profit delivering consent education that is:

Our program has been vetted by:
 

A I M S  O F  O U R  P A R E N T  P R O G R A M

: Parents

Paul Dillon
Drug and Alcohol Research and

Training Australia

Dr Melissa Kang
Associate Professor, 

The University of  Sydney

Dr Eleanor Freedman
North Sydney Sexual 

Assault  Service

Renee West
PDHPE Advisor 7-12, 

NSW Department of Education

Matthew Keeley
Director,  Youth Law Australia

Katrina Marson
Senior Prosecutor (Sexual Offences Unit),

ACT Director of Public Prosecutions

We cover these common
questions from parents in a
1.5hr seminar:
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schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure

An example of food technology facilities delivered at NSW schools 

Investing in our schools

We are upgrading Randwick Boys High School and Randwick Girls High School to provide modern facilities 
and improve educational outcomes for the school community. The delivery of these projects is essential to 
the future learning needs of our students.

The upgrade to Randwick Boys High School will deliver upgraded science labs, a Fitness Learning Hub and 
new Technology and Applied Sciences (TAS) facilities. 

The upgrade to Randwick Girls High School will deliver refurbished TAS facilities, a new woodwork learning 
workshop, enhanced library facilities and an administration reconfiguration that involves relocating the 
school entry. 

In addition to the upgrades, other improvements will be made to both campuses including toilet facilities, 
roof replacements, power supply, enhancements to the halls and upgrades to movement areas including 
covered walkways.  

Upgrade to 
Randwick Boys High School and 
Randwick Girls High School
Information pack   |   August 2022
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Progress summary

In the 2018/19 Budget, the NSW Government announced planning funding to investigate a potential upgrade to 
Randwick Boys High School and Randwick Girls High School. This included analysis of demographic trends and 
the school community needs, conducting site investigations to assess the condition of existing buildings and 
surroundings, and transport studies and site due diligence.

As part of this planning, in 2019 the NSW Department of Education considered reclassifying Randwick Boys 
High School and Randwick Girls High School into a co-educational facility. However after careful consideration of 
educational needs across the local school network and following consultation with department stakeholders, this 
model was not pursued. 

A Final Business Case for upgrades to the schools was developed in 2020 and submitted to NSW Treasury in early 
2021 for funding consideration. In July 2021, the NSW Government announced funding for upgrades at Randwick 
Boys High School and Randwick Girls High School.

The 2021/22 NSW Budget allocated funding to deliver new and upgraded learning spaces to support the 
curriculum being provided at the schools. The allocation and scope of the projects reflects the Eastern Suburbs 
School Community Group (SCG) enrolment projections following the opening of new and upgraded secondary 
schools in the wider local area.

The upgrades at Randwick Boys High School and Randwick Girls High School will improve the study environment 
for students, facilitate educational growth through the provision of specialist teaching and learning spaces, and 
upgrade core facilities. 

Early works construction started in July 2022 and will continue in a series of refurbishment works across both 
schools for the next two years.

Timeline
We are here

What is being delivered?

The new upgrades to Randwick Boys High School and Randwick Girls High School will:

 ■ improve the learning environment for students, 

 ■ facilitate educational growth through the provision of specialist teaching and learning spaces, and 

 ■ upgrade core facilities.  

The department’s Asset Management Unit will deliver the projects to both Randwick Boys High School and 
Randwick Girls High School. The delivery approach will be staged over the next two years to ensure both schools 
remain fully operational during construction and to minimise impact to teaching and learning. All work will be 
planned in consultation with school leadership to ensure teacher and student needs are prioritised.

Planning 
funding 

announced

Mid 2018

Initial 
considerations 
and planning 

Mid 2019

Business 
Case 

submitted 
to NSW 
Treasury

2020-2021

Construction 
funding 

committed

Mid 2021

Business 
Case 

addendum 
and funds 
released

Mid 2022

Early works 
start

Mid 2022

Main 
construction 

starts 

Late 2022

Construction 
complete

Late 2024
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An example of science facilities delivered at NSW schools 

An example of woodwork facilities delivered at NSW schools 

The upgrade to Randwick Boys High School will deliver: 

 ■ Power supply upgrade

 ■ Upgraded science labs (Buildings E and F).

 ■ An indoor and outdoor Fitness Learning Hub utilising an existing general learning space (Building D).

 ■ New Technology and Applied Sciences (TAS) food technology facilities (Building G).

 ■ Covered walkway to the hall

The upgrade to Randwick Girls High School will deliver:

 ■ Refurbished Technology and Applied Sciences (TAS) food technology facilities including Vocational Education 
and Training (VET) standard kitchens (Building A).

 ■ New woodwork learning workshop (Building A).

 ■ Refurbished administration area (Building B) and relocation of school entry.

 ■ Upgraded library facilities including the provision of a new mezzanine level (Building C).

 ■ Covered walkway upgrades.
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schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure

What are the next steps?

School Infrastructure NSW is working with the leadership of Randwick Boys High School and Randwick Girls High 
School to prioritise the work plan and has appointed an architect to finalise the designs.

The Asset Management Unit will prioritise works that may be able to be delivered by Day 1 Term 1 2023. This 
includes the Fitness Learning Hub at Randwick Boys High School, and  the woodwork learning workshop at 
Randwick Girls High School.  These works are anticipated to start in late 2022. More information will be provided 
before work starts on these areas. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding. We will keep the community informed as the project progresses. 

Frequently asked questions

What works are underway at Randwick Girls and Randwick Boys High Schools?

Early works have started at Randwick Girls High School to upgrade existing student amenity. 

Early works currently underway at Randwick Boys High School include an upgrade to the existing school hall, 
including a new floor and painting. 

What communications will be provided to parents/careers to keep up to date with the progress of the 
project?

We will provide regular project updates and works notifications to the school community as construction for the 
upgrades continue.  

When will construction for the upgrades start?

Early work is underway. Main construction works are anticipated to start in late 2022. 

How will you ensure public safety during construction? 

The safety of the school’s students, staff, visitors and the local community is our highest priority. Construction 
planning will be designed so there is minimal impact on school operations. Safety measures will be in place 
to separate the construction site from areas occupied by the school to ensure students are unable to enter 
construction areas. There will be regular consultation with the school to plan work and discuss construction 
progress.

Stay informed

Website
Stay up to date by visiting the 
School Infrastructure NSW website 
schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

Email
Contact the Community Engagement 
team by emailing  
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

Phone
Contact us between 9:00am and 5:00pm, 
Monday to Friday on 1300 482 651



                                                                                        								       Issue 21				    26 August 2022

Page 20

 

 

 


